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Harvest Thanksgiving

Thank you to all who attended the service at Eglwys St. Elian. We raised £111.70 for the Salvation Army. Thank you very much. Major Davison and Mr A. Rosenwould then visited the school to talk to the pupils about the work of the Salvation Army.
Parents Evening
Parents Evening is on the 12th and 14th of November. Please contact the office if you would like an appointment to discuss your child’s progress with their teacher.
The last day to make appointments for parents’ evening is the 6th November. This is to allow the teacher time to prepare required documentation for the meeting.

Nursery Open Evening
Mrs Jones will be opening the classroom for you to see your children’s work on Tuesday 12th November between 4-5pm. There will also be an opportunity to talk to Mrs Jones about how your child is settling into school and the progress they are making. There is no need to make an appointment, as this is a drop-in session.
Remembrance Service
The school will be taking part in the Remembrance Service at St Elian church on Sunday 10th November at 9.30am. Please support if you are able.

Library Bus 
The Library bus will be visiting the school again on Tuesday 12th November. I ask that you please support the mobile library as it would be very sad for this service to be withdrawn. Diolch.
Afterschool Clubs
Unfortunately we will have to cancel Nature Club until further notice due to Mrs Hewitt being off sick.  There will be no IT club on Thursday 14th November due to parents’ evening.
Swimming – Bl 5 a 6
Pupils in Bl  5 a 6 will have 2 weeks of intensive swimming lessons to ensure they achieve the National Curriculum targets. This will start on November 11th and continue each day until Friday 22nd November. Children will swim each day for 10 days. Please note appropriate swimwear must be worn i.e. one piece swimsuits and proper trunks. Earrings MUST be removed before coming to school. 

The school will pay for your child’s swimming lesson but we kindly ask for £20 – which is £2 per lesson that will go towards the cost of transport. This will need to be paid through Parent Pay. Diolch
Urdd (Juniors)

If you would like your child to join the ‘Urdd’ please pay via Parent Pay (£8) by the end of November. We can then add your child’s details to our Urdd account at school. This membership will give pupils access to compete in the Urdd Mabolgampau, Creative Music, Folk Dancing, Arts and the Yr 6 residential trip to Glan Llyn. 
Own Clothes day

We will be having a non-uniform day on Friday 8th-   - Bottles, 22nd  - Tombola and 29th –Confectionery for the Christmas Fair . The Fair will be on the 4th December and the children may come in their own clothes on that day as well for a donation to the Cake stall. Children may bring a donation of £1 on these days if it is easier.
Tempest school Photographs

Please order your school photos on line before 15th November. If you are unable to order on line, please send the envelope and payment into school by this date.
Collective Worship

David and Irene Jones will be visiting on the 19th November to lead our Collective Worship.

Nasal Flu Vaccine

The School Nurses’ team will be visiting on the 26th November to administer the Flu Vaccine. If you did not return your letter in time please contact your surgery.

Plas Menai Residential Trip

Blwyddyn 3 a 4 will be going to Plas Menai on the 28th and 29th November. A detailed letter will be sent out next week.

Christmas Panto (Sleeping Beauty)
We will be going to the Panto at Venue Cymru  on the 12th December. There will be no school for Meithrin pupils on this day. Payment may be made via Parent Pay.

Christingle Service
The Christingle service will be on the 8th December at 3pm at St Elian Church, Llanelian. 
Lottery Grant 

Our bid for funding for new play equipment for the field has been successful. The new equipment will be built on the 18th November. Mr Gaz Hughes has kindly offered to organise volunteers to remove the old equipment. Please contact Gaz if you are able to help.

Meithrin Admissions (Nursery)

The Admissions forms for September 2020 are now available. This is for children who will be 4 years old between September 2020 and August 2021. Please share if you know of someone who is looking for a nursery place as we don’t anticipate having many spaces. 
Christmas Dinner

Miss Jones will be preparing Christmas dinner on the 5th December.

Christmas Concert

The Christmas Concert will be held at the Village Hall in Betws yn Rhos on the 11th December at 6pm.
Morning arrangements reminder
Just a polite reminder that only the parents of Meithrin pupils should be entering the school in the mornings to encourage independence. 
All pupils should arrive in school by 8.55am. Anyone arriving after this time will be asked to 
sign the ‘Late Book’. Thank you for your cooperation.

